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Dear School District of Bonduel Community members, 

 

As we look to continue to build on the many incredible things that 

have happened in our past, we have a Technology Referendum 

coming up on Tuesday, November 6th that can help us to do that.  

There are three critical points to consider: 

 

-This Technology Referendum is unrelated to the referendums that 

have failed very recently. 

 
-This Technology Referendum would not raise taxes as it would be a continua-

tion of our referendum that has passed in the past. 

 
-This Technology Referendum consists of half of the School Districtôs technolo-

gy budget.  The other half has been budgeted for over time. 

 
You may be wondering exactly what this money would be spent on should this referen-

dum pass again.  It would include things like: 

 
-Technology hardware and software to support programs for students that are  

already in place 

 
-Ongoing technology licenses and interventions to support programs for students 

already in place 

 
-Continuing the one to one device program for students that is already in place. 

 
To learn more about this Technology referendum, I hope that you will join me for a Com-

munity Forum on Tuesday, October 30th at 7:00 p.m.  Please feel free to contact me 

directly with any questions, concerns, or suggestions anytime before, during, or after this 

Community Forum at: 

 
Joe Dawidziak 

School District of Bonduel Superintendent 

dawidjoe@bonduel.k12.wi.us 

715-758-4860 Ext. 861 

 
*To view an official referendum ballot, please visit the last page of this newsletter or our 
website at www.bonduel.k12.wi.us 
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In case you missed it, the School District has been featured in the Shawano Leader a few times recently.  Congratulations to 
Mrs. Sorlie and her students, the entire Elementary, and our boys and girls Cross Country teams for making it to state . . . 
again.  Check them out as they appeared in the Shawano Leader: 
 

 

Submitted by admin on Sat, 10/20/2018 - 04:03 

Bonduel students, library specialist help to develop óJo Wilder and the 

Capitol Caseô 
By: Lee Pulaski lpulaski@newmedia-wi.com 

 
Contributed Photo Bonduel Elementary School students serve as the test subjects in the spring for the WPT game 

ñJo Wilder and the Capitol Case.ò The students helped to determine whether there were any bugs and told staff 

about how much they enjoyed the game. 

 
A new online video game is expected to grab childrenôs attention and not let them go. 
Parents wonôt have to worry much, though, as ñJo Wilder and the Capitol Caseò is expected to stimulate ð not rot ð chil-
drenôs brains and increase their appreciation for Wisconsin history. The game was released earlier this month on Wisconsin 
Public Televisionôs education website, WPTeducation.org. 
 
A cohort of teachers and students helped develop the game with WPT Education and Field Day Lab, an educational game 
developer within the University Wisconsin-Madisonôs Wisconsin Center for Education Research. Lisa Sorlie, Bonduel School 
Districtôs library media specialist, and almost 150 students from Bonduel Elementary School helped test the game. 
ñWisconsin Public Television had sent out information to educators who have a specialty in technology,ò Sorlie said. ñThen 
there was an application process. They wanted to have representation from all across the state.ò 
 
The game is suitable for students in third through fifth grades, and it meets the Wisconsin Academic Standards for social stud-
ies. Sorlie noted that Wisconsin history is covered in the fourth grade, and that includes a field trip to the Capitol in Madison. 

 
ñItôs a commemoration of the Capitolôs 100th birthday, which was last year,ò Sorlie said. 
A book was created for the 100 years of the Capitol, and Sorlie said she would read excerpts to students who came into the 
library, but the book was geared more for adults. The video game concept, she pointed out, takes modern technology and in-
corporates historic inquiry. 
The game turns the students into history detectives as they take on the role of Jo, a young girl trying to identify various arti-
facts found in the Capitol building, based on real artifacts from Wisconsinôs history. 
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WPT video game tested locally  
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ñWe had talked about, do we want to make it a board game?ò Sorlie said. ñAs conversations developed, we were concerned 
about people having access. We looked at the game óClueô and thatôs how it kind of became a detective story.ò 
 
The game does not end with simply locating artifacts. Players must not only identify what theyôve found, but they must argue 
their case with various evidence to win each challenge. 
Sorlie noted that early tests of the game did not provide enough analysis, and students wouldnôt find key artifacts that might 
be needed in later chapters. 
 
ñWe spent a lot of time developing storyline and plot,ò Sorlie said. ñWhen we had the students test the game, they would find 
things and move on to the next part, but a half-hour in, they would realize theyôre missing a very important piece. Now, you 
get locked in a room until you find everything.ò 
 
Her favorite character in the game is a man named Wells. He comes up with alternative theories that are not quite correct. 
ñYou feel quite motivated to prove him wrong,ò Sorlie said. ñHeôs a know-it-all who knows nothing.ò 
 
Sorlie noted that other characters include the head of the Capitol, who introduces the plot, along with Joôs grandfather, a his-
torian who is in a bit of trouble for mislocating some historic documents that Jo has to help find. There is even a pet badger to 
give it a genuine Wisconsin feel. 
 
The Capitol building is just a base in the game, and students get to journey to other places like a dry-cleaning shop and the 
UW-Madison basketball center. Players get to return to the Capitol often though, once they complete certain chapters, accord-
ing to Sorlie. 
 
The game is not something that can be completed in one sitting, but students get program codes to come back and pick up 
where they left off. 
 
ñBecause the (test) game was released in pieces, they were loving it ð until they got as far as the game was developed,ò 
Sorlie said. ñThen it was complaints of óI went home and played it and couldnôt get any further.ô There was frustration be-
cause it was so enticing and they wanted to move on (to the next chapter).ò 
 
Mondays through Thursdays were the test driving days for the students, and teachers would send the data to the developers, 
who spent Fridays cleaning up any inconsistencies or missed parts, according to Sorlie. 
 
While the game is meant to provide insight into the stateôs history, students of any skill set can play and excel at the game, 
Sorlie said. 
 
ñThat was nice to see that the playing field was leveled,ò she said. ñThere are some kids, I think, who arenôt the first to have 
their hands up é but some of them were the first ones to figure things out.ò 
 
Wisconsin Public Television released ñJo Wilder and the Capitol Caseò on Oct. 10, and the game has received acclaim, even 
from schools that werenôt part of the testing process, according to a WPT press release. 
 
ñThe collaborative design process that brought teachers, historians, game developers and public media together has led to a 
playful entry point for students into the process historians follow,ò said Alyssa Tsagong, WPTôs Director of Education. ñWe 
know that óJo Wilder and the Capitol Caseô will be used alongside other WPT Education local history classroom resources, 
drawing on the rich stories of our state to spark the kind of curiosity and engagement that will lead to authentic learning expe-
riences.ò 
 
ñJo Wilder and the Capitol Caseò is free to play online at WPTeducation.org. 
FYI 

Funding for ñJo Wilder and the Capitol Caseò came from the Wisconsin Department of Public Instruction, the Wisconsin 
Center for Education Research, Ron and Colleen Weyers, Francis A. and Georgia F. Ariens Fund within the Brillion Area 
Family of Funds, the Ruth St. John and John Dunham West Foundation, Inc., the Conney Family in loving memory of Mil-
dred Conney, Edvest College Savings Plan, Technology Education Foundation, Roger and Lynn Van Vreede, Eleanor and 
Thomas Wildrick Family, American Transmission Company, National Guardian Life Insurance Company, BMO Harris 
Bank, the Timothy William Trout Education Fund and Friends of Wisconsin Public Television. 
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Submitted by admin on Fri, 09/21/2018 - 07:35 

Elementary school turns to vermicomposting to      
reduce waste 
By:  
Lee Pulaski lpulaski@newmedia-wi.com 
 
Leader Photo by Lee Pulaski Paige Wolf, left, a fourth-grade student at Bonduel Elementary School, pours some coffee grounds 
into a vermicomposting bin as her classmates, from top, Spencer Reinke, Addison Raymakers and Christina Steinke watch. The 
school is using vermicomposting and other projects to become a part of Green and Healthy Schools Wisconsin. 
 
Some schools are expecting an increase in their overall population, but Bonduel Elementary School has seen an increase of 
about 8,000 since the first day of school.                                                                                                                                        

Those 8,000 are worms, granted, but theyôre playing a key role in reducing waste, educating students about sustainability and 
helping the school to become an active member in the Green and Healthy Schools Wisconsin program. 

The program is administered through a partnership between the Department of Natural Resources, the Department of Public 
Instruction and the Wisconsin Center for Environmental Education, giving information, resources and announcements for any-
one interested in green and healthy initiatives and activities for Wisconsin schools. 

The big project that Bonduel Elementary started this year is vermicomposting. Every classroom has a large plastic bin with 
hundreds of red wiggler worms, according to Traci Steinbach, a fourth-grade teacher who is working with other teachers on 
Green and Healthy Schools Wisconsin initiatives. Those worms consume food waste products like old apple cores and reduce 
the amount of waste that ends up in landfills, Steinbach said. 

ñA few years ago, another staff member and I went to a Green and Healthy Schools workshop, and we learned about different 
types of composting, but this one seemed like the easiest one for us to get started in our schools,ò Steinbach said. ñOur goal is 
just to try to create to increase the environmental literacy of all our kids.ò 

The school applied for a grant from Walmart and received $500, which was used to purchase the bins and the worms. Some 
books about the environment and recycling were also purchased so students could understand the importance of not being 
wasteful. 

Steinbach said teachers have explained to students that they, along with others in the community, are ñprotectors of the earth.ò 
That made it seem like a fun thing to them and not like a chore. 

Steinbach said there was concern about whether 8,000 worms would be too much for the school and whether there would be 
enough waste product to sustain them. That fear was laid to rest, however, when parents and community members got word of 
the project and started bringing in their household scraps. Now, the staff is having to keep some of the scraps in refrigerators 
because there is more than the worms can eat, which Steinbach said was a ñgood problem to have.ò 

ñWeôre getting so much food from the families and the kids,ò Steinbach said. ñTheyôll say, óOh, hereôs some banana peels,ô or 
óWe made a stew last night, and here are some scraps from it,ô and theyôre putting them in the bins.ò 

Steinbach noted that none of the staff members had done vermicomposting before, but every grade wanted to try it, from the 
youngest kindergartners to the schoolôs eldest in sixth grade.  

 

 

RED WORMS,  

GREEN PLANS 
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The schoolôs green message is already making an impact on students. Christina Steinke, a fourth-grade student at the school, 
said she feels the waste reduction efforts are important. 

ñThen we can help the world with most of the garbage,ò Steinke said. 

Spencer Reinke, another fourth-grade student, said he likes the idea of recycling because ñwe can make new things out of recy-
cled stuff,ò noting that the milk cartons being recycled can be used to help create gingerbread houses. 

Fourth-grade student Addison Raymakers likes the schoolôs green initiatives, she said, because ñwe can make the world a better 
place.ò 

ñIt helps make the air cleaner, and it doesnôt pollute the air,ò Raymakers said. 

Paige Wolf, who is also in the fourth grade, said she doesnôt like the idea of all the waste going into 
landfills, because it occupies more and more space. 

ñIt can go into the oceans,ò Wolf said. 

Bonduel Elementary is working on other green initiatives, as well. An initiative to start saving and recycling milk cartons start-
ed on Monday, according to Steinbach, with designated students in each classroom crushing the cartons on a daily basis. She 
noted that the sixth grade is so interested in the schoolôs initiatives that theyôre looking at starting a recycling club. 

ñWe do a little math lesson each day,ò Steinbach said about the milk carton recycling. ñWe have 350 students in school, and we 
can drink up to three milks a day ð for breakfast, snack and lunch. Thatôs over 1,000 cartons going into the garbage every day, 
so we can recycle them, and they were really excited to see how much we can keep out of the landfills.ò  

Submitted by admin on Sun, 10/21/2018 - 15:40 

Troxel, Wondra lead Bears 
For the second consecutive year, the Bonduel girls and boys cross-country team each qualified for the 
WIAA State Meet. 

The girls team secured their trip to state by placing first at the Division 3 Westfield Sectional on Satur-
day with just 47 points. The boys team earned its spot at state by scoring 63 points to take first place. 

Kara Troxel (20 minutes, 21.45 seconds), Madison Kurey (22:08.92) and Breanna Schnell (22:33.41) all placed in the top 10 to 
lead the girls team, finishing second, seventh and 10th respectively. Jessica Ewing (22:55.36) and Erin Timler (24:13.16) 
rounded out the team score, placing 14th and 26th overall, respectively. 

Jared Wondra (18:08.61) placed fourth while Colin Ewing (18:17.5) and Carter Kurey (18:21.71) took seventh and ninth, re-
spectively. Jack Johnson (19:30.03) came in 20th while William Beaumier (19:56) placed 32nd to round out the boys team 
score. 

Katlin Thompson (24:49.56) and Kim Smith (26:40.72) filled out the girls team while Alex Jasch (21:26.35) and Colen 
Klosterman (21:39.47) rounded out the boys team. 

Mitchell Behnke (22:27.8) and Leo Schul(20:05) rounded out the boys team score while Simon Schairer (20:33.2) and Chad 
Moegenburg (20:47.8) also competed. 

The WIAA State Cross-Country Meet will be held at Ridges Golf Course in Wisconsin Rapids next Saturday. 

Bonduel teams take first to make it back to state  
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Beginning Wednesday, November 14th and continuing every second Wednesday of the month through May, the School District 

of Bonduel will be hosting a Senior Citizen Breakfast program.  The first breakfast on Wednesday, November 14th in the High 

School Commons and will begin with coffee being served from 8:30-9:00 a.m. and an informal Q and A with new school dis-

trict Superintendent Joe Dawidziak.  Breakfast will be cooked and served by Bonduel students at 9:00 a.m.  At 9:15 a.m. Bon-

duel students will be performing for our Senior Citizens.  This format will happen every month and will alternate locations 

between the Commons at Bonduel High School and the Elementary School Cafeteria.  More information will be forthcoming 

including menus, performances, and price (the school will only be charging Senior Citizens the cost of students making the 

breakfast, it will never be a program intended to generate revenue).  Below you will find the schedule of the breakfast for the 

remainder of the school year.  Again, more information is forthcoming, but please consider encouraging any Senior Citizens 

you know to attend:  

Senior Citizen Breakfast Dates: 8:30-9:00 coffee, 9:00 Breakfast, 915-9:30 performance 
 
Wednesday November 14th High School Commons 
Wednesday December 12th  Elementary School Cafeteria 
Wednesday January 9th High School Commons 
Wednesday February 13th  Elementary School Cafeteria 
Wednesday March 13th  High School Commons 
Wednesday April 10th Elementary School Cafeteria 
Wednesday May 8th  High School Commons 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Thank you to Kris Wondra and the Elementary staff, students, and families for 
ongoing efforts including the hugely successful clothing exchange and donat-

ing worn out markers.  Enough clothes and shoes were left over from the cloth-

ing exchange that the extras were donated to needy families.  For the worn out 

marker donations, over 14 pounds of markers will be mailed back to Crayola 

instead of going into a landfill.  To learn more information about this exciting 

program, please visit:  https://www.crayola.com/colorcycle.aspx  

 
A big thank you to all those who helped to make Bonduelôs participation in 
International Walk to School Day such a big success.  A special thank you to 
those Student Council members who helped with guiding Elementary Students 
from the Fire Station to the Elementary School for International Walk to 
School Day: 
 
Alison Renner 
Megan Zeitler 
Kylie Guenther 
Marshall Lautenbach 
McKenzie Wollenberg 
Mandi McClone 
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ǊŀǘŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǎǘŀũ Ǉƻǎƛǝƻƴǎ 
ǾŀǊȅ ŦǊƻƳ ϷмнΦул ǘƻ ϷмоΦлл ǇŜǊ 
ƘƻǳǊΣ ŘŜǇŜƴŘƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŀǎǎƛƎƴπ
ƳŜƴǘΦ 
 
!ǇǇƭƛŎŀǝƻƴǎ ŀǊŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ 
5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘΩǎ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜ 
όǿǿǿΦōƻƴŘǳŜƭΦƪмнΦǿƛΦǳǎύ ŀƴŘ Ŏŀƴ 
ŀƭǎƻ ōŜ ƻōǘŀƛƴŜŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ 
ƻŶŎŜ ƭƻŎŀǘŜŘ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƴƻǊǘƘŜŀǎǘ 
ŎƻǊƴŜǊ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ƘƛƎƘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭκƳƛŘŘƭŜ 
ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŀǘ плл ²Φ DǊŜŜƴ 
.ŀȅ {ǘǊŜŜǘΦ 

т 

November 2nd End of 1st Quarter (41 Days) 
November 8th  Parent Teacher Conferences  
November 9th No School, Parent Teacher Conferences  
November 21-23rd  Thanksgiving Break 
 
December 24th Holiday Break Begins (12/25-1/01) 
 
January 2nd  School Resumes 
January 18th  End of 2nd Quarter/First Semester 
 (44/85 days) Early Release Day: Teacher 
 In-Service 
January 21st  No School, Teacher In-Service                                                            
  
February 21st   No School 
February 22nd  No School 
 
March 7th  Parent-Teacher Conferences                  

 (All Buildings 4:00-8:00pm) 
March 14th  No School, Teacher In-Service 
March 15th   No School 
March 29th  End of 3RD Quarter (45 days)   
 
April 18th  No School 
April 19th   No School 
April 22nd    No School 
 
May 3rd   Early Release Day 
May 24th  Graduation 
May 27th   No School, Memorial Day 
 
June 6th   Early Release Day,  
  Last Day Students (45/90 days) 
June 7th          Teachersõ Last Day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ViǎƛǘƻǊǎ ŀǊŜ ǊŜƳƛƴŘŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǇǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭϥǎ ƻŶŎŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ƛƴ 

ǿƘƛŎƘ ǘƘŜȅ ŀǊŜ ǾƛǎƛǝƴƎΦ Lǘ ƛǎ ŀƴ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘ ǎŀŦŜǘȅ ƛǎǎǳŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ 

ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ǇǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭǎ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘƻ ƛǎ ƛƴ ŜŀŎƘ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎΦ ±ƛǎƛǘƻǊǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǎƛƎƴ 

ǘƘŜ ƭƻƎ ōƻƻƪ ŀƴŘ ǿŜŀǊ ŀ ǾƛǎƛǘƻǊ ōŀŘƎŜΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ŦƻǊ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƻƻǇŜǊŀǝƻƴΦ    
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Steven Sievert, Bonduel High School class of 1983, serves as Executive Director of Technical Services for National DHIA and 

Manager of Quality Certification Services, a wholly owned subsidiary of National DHIA, and calls Madison, WI, home.  After 

graduation from Bonduel High, Steven received his degrees from the University of Wisconsin in dairy cattle nutrition, busi-

ness management, and statistics.  Steven has provided leadership to DHI organizational and allied industry partners in milk 

recording, device design and operation, and quality management systems on regional, national, and international levels.  In this 

role, Steven oversees the certification program for all DHI field technicians, meter repair and calibration center operations, and 

DHI milk analysis laboratories in the United States, Canada, and Mexico.  The ultimate mission is to provide an assurance of 

accuracy in data used by farmers and agricultural industry organizations for management decisions, genetic evaluation, and 

research. 

 

In addition to his multi-faceted role at DHIA, Steven also serves as Chair of the ICAR (International Committee on Animal 

Recording) Recording and Sampling Decies Subcommittee, and the Chair of the ICAR Sensor Devices Task Force.  Based in 

Rome, Italy, the work undertaken by these two groups parallel the work at National DHIA and are critical to both data quality 

and DHI organization day to day operations.  Steven also serves on a number of key industry committees related to milk quali-

ty and animal productivity including the USA 3-A Sanitary Standard Committee for Raw & Farm Milk, the EU commission 

on Milk Handling and Quality Standards, the International Dairy Federationôs Standing Committee on Animal Health, and ISO 

Standards Committee for Milking Equipment Design and Operation.  In addition to his work duties, Steven has also served on 

the World Dairy Expo Dairy Cattle Show Committee and Superintendent of the International Guernsey Show for 26 years.   
 

Steve is the eldest son of the late Allen & Mardelle Sievert, who farmed for many years in the Towns of Hartland and Angeli-
ca before retiring.  With over 3 million miles flown, Steven has visited 71 countries on six continents.  In February 2018 at the 
ICAR meeting in Auckland, New Zealand, Steven became the 12th person to receive the Presidentôs Award for leadership, 
expertise, and commitment to ICAR members and its mission.  In addition to hi passion for all things dairy, Steven finds time 
for photography and exploring the roads less taken in the USA and abroad, most recently hiking the Perito Moreno glacier in 
El Calafate and the Tierra del Fuego National Park in Ushuaia, Argentina.  

 

 

Thank you to all the businesses that donated in the first round of $4190.00 (as of Friday and more 

coming in daily) to the Tech. Ed. Department for expenses related to the Electrathon program.  

To learn more about this incredible program, please visit http://challengeusa.org/ 

 

DBA Wayneôs Place Bar and Grill    Radco 

Rustic Shed      Cecil Diner 

Leeman Corner Market     Papa Murphy 

HY Way 29 Auto Sales LLC     American Family Insurance 

Jenôs Knaughty Pine     Double Vision 

Green Valley Service Center     South Chase Saloon, LLC 

Liquid Fish Inc, DBA Quality Repair    Shawano Service 

Leeôz Gas and Mini Mart Inc     Larry Hertzfeldt 

Red Rooster Caf® and Catering    Smittyôs Trailers 

Shawano Foods, Inc, DBA Charlieôs County Market  Lake Drive Solutions 

Bay Tek Games, Inc     Mclone Livestock 

J & H Game Farm, Inc.     Butchôs Archery 

Bonduel State Bank     Wolf Farms, LLC 

World Wide Sign Systems     Stern Crop Consulting 

Russell Robaidek, Inc     Lumberyard Tavern 

P & D Sales and Service, LLC    EGI Mechanical, Inc 

Lakeshore Lanes, Inc     Cutting Edge Technologies 

Hydraulic Repair Specialists, LLC    Rosin Woodwork Corporation 

McKeefry & Sons, Inc     Kent Gehler Agency 

Quality Sandblasting and Coatings, LLC   Rozanne and Delmar Zernicke 

Highview Custom Fabricating, Inc.    Gehmôs Club 117 

Wegnerôs Quality Auto Body, LLC 

Wood Tech Industries, Inc 

Stichman Enterprises of Clintonville, DBA Point Lube Shawano 

Ardex All American Mineral Co., INC. 

у 
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All of the Winter Sports Meetings will take place on the same evening this year on Thursday, November 1st at 5:30 pm in the 
HS Gym.  
 
The Winter Sports Meeting will cover the following: 

¶ WIAA Rules & Regulations 

¶ Bonduel School District Athletic Code 

¶ Updates on Concussion Protocol 

¶ Booster Club 

¶ Sport Specific Meetings with Coaches 

¶ Release of Winter Sports Schedules (Games & Practices) 

 
After Athletic Director Luka Zischka addresses all the parents and student-athletes we will split up according to sport to have 

coach-led meetings in the following areas: 

 

¶ Girls Basketball: LMC 

¶ .ƻȅǎ .ŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭΥ /ƻƳƳƻƴǎ 

¶ Wrestling: HS Gym 

¶ MS Boys Basketball: MS Gym 

¶ a{ ²ǊŜǎǘƭƛƴƎ ϧ a{ DƛǊƭǎ .ŀǎƪŜǘōŀƭƭ 

 
Please bring any winter sports questions or concerns.  

 

 

Mr. Treptow and the band put these three gentlemen to work recently.  Having fun making pancakes for students and staff 
during Homecoming week are new Superintendent Joe Dawidziak, new Dean of Students Matt Dale, and new Middle and 
High School Principal Tim Mayer.  

ф 
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